
 
Our Lady of Fatima Catholic Church 

1401 CY Avenue, Casper, WY  82604-3511               
 

Church Office  307-265-5586                        
        e-mail:  church@fatimaincasper.org                      

Parish web-site:  www.fatimaincasper.org 
 

Pastor 
Rev. Clark Lenz    

307-265-5586, ext. 5         clenz@dcwy.org                               
 

Retired Deacon  
Rev. Mr. Edward McCarthy 

307-267-7217 
 

Parish Secretary / Music Ministry  
Mary McMains   

307-265-5586, ext. 6 
 

Director of Faith Formation 
Carol O’Hearn   
307-473-2076 

 
Bookkeeper  

Terry Burgess  
307-265-5586, ext. 7 

 
Director of RCIA   

Randy Hall   
307-258-8195 

 
Youth Ministry  
Aaron O’Hearn 

servustuus@outlook.com 
                       

EMHC, Reader, and Altar Server Scheduler 
Tonya Johnson   

 tsjwolf@gmail.com    307-256-9811  
 

Prayer Chain                                                                                                    
Margie Valdez  307-265-4253                                                                                     

Marlene Axlund  307-265-8186   
 

Our Lady of Fatima Gift Store  
Mary Anne Valentine  307-266-5718     

        
Parish Historian 

Mary Riis     historian@fatimaincasper.org    307-265-5586 
 

Tri-Parish Nursing Home & Hospital Chaplain  
Fr. Philip Vaske  
307-262-3701 

 
 Summer Office hours:  9:30 AM—4 PM  Monday –Thursday 

Closed during noon hour. 

Mass Intentions 
   
Sat. 7-20                      4:00 PM           +  Bobbi Barrasso 
Sun. 7-21                     8:30 AM           The Parish 
                                    10:30 AM           +  Marieti Rudulfo 
 
Tues. 7-23                    9:00 AM          +  Gabby Hinckley 
Wed. 7-24                    9:00 AM          +  Jim Minahan 
                                       5:30 PM          +  Linda Graveman 
Thurs. 7-25                   9:00 AM          Leanne Brechtel 
Fri. 7-26                        9:00 AM           Stormy Winn 
Sat. 7-27                       9:00 AM           John Blomstrom 
 
Sat.  7-27                       4:00 PM          The Parish 
Sun.  7-28                      8:30 AM           Karen Amen 
                                      10:30 AM          +  Silvino Perez 

 

Saturday Mass of Anticipation:  4:00 PM                                                                                      
Sunday Masses:  8:30 AM and 10:30 AM 

 
Daily Mass:  Tuesday thru Saturday:  9:00 AM  

     Wednesdays:  also at 5:30 PM 
 

Reconciliation:   Saturdays  8-8:45 AM; 1:30-3:30 PM                                                                            
or by appointment call 265-5586, Ext. 5 

 
Rosary:  Mon—Sat at 8:30 AM  

                                                                                                                   
As a Christian Community we bring forth these 
guidelines regarding the Sacrament of infant          
Baptism.  Since this is a Sacrament of Initiation 
(introduction) to the Catholic Community the           
following must take place: 

 *The parents must be registered at Our Lady of Fatima, and be 
consistently seen attending Mass in this church. 

*If this is the first child, the parent (s) must attend a Baptismal 
Preparation class. 

*Godparents must be Baptized, Confirmed, and practicing 
Catholics.  One Godparent is required.  If for good reason the 
Godparent is from out of town, or another Catholic church in 
town, a letter from his/her pastor is required stating that he/
she is a practicing member in good standing. 

*A visitation with the priest is necessary before scheduling a 
date for the Baptism of the child. 

*Those parents not registered in our parish must have written 
permission from their pastor to have their child Baptized in our 
church.  

These guidelines are given in order to insure continued growth 
and participation in the Catholic faith and the Church commu-
nity. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Diocese of Cheyenne web-site:  http://dcwy.org                       

  
Our Lady of Fatima Catholic Church                                                     

Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
July 21, 2024 

 
 

 
            



 

 

CONTRIBUTIONS   
 

July 13-14, 2024 
Regular  —  $7,777.10 

Charity  —  $220.00 
 

Thank you for your donations. 

 

Living and Giving in Christ:                                                  
Unity Through Diocesan Ministries  —  2024 

 

Our Lady of Fatima Goal 

$85,591.00 
Amount pledged as of: 

July 17, 2024 
$64,440.00 

 
We are now 75 percent toward our parish 

goal of $85,591.00.  Thank you to those 

who have already contributed to Living & 

Giving 2024. 

 

If you have not yet made your gift to this 

year’s annual appeal, please prayerfully 

consider doing so by scanning the QR 

code with your cell phone, or, envelopes 

are also available at the 

church entrances if you 

would rather send a hard   

 copy.                                                                                                                                                       
 Online Giving for Regular and Charity Contributions is available 
for Our Lady of Fatima Church by going to our website,                                     
fatimaincasper.org and clicking on “Giving” on the main menu. 
You may also access the giving site directly by going to: 
                                                                                             
          https://osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/giving/funds 

 

The names of those who need prayers will 
be listed on the Bulletin Prayer List for one 
month. You may call the office to re-add a  
name after one month if desired.   
 

  
Our Lady of Fatima Parish                                                                            
 Prayer Chain contacts:   
 Margie Valdez     307-265- 4253 
 Marlene Axlund  307-265-8186 
 

  
Let us pray for:     
Monica Kaiser, Jennifer Frausto,                              
Ken Johnson 

     
OLF Religious Goods Store  
 For questions about items,                                                   

             please call Mary Anne at 266-5718. 
                                                                                           

Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat 

Pregnancy loss from abortion can leave women and men filled 

with grief and shame, but God wants to fill you with peace, hope, 
and forgiveness. Rachel’s Vineyard retreat weekends help women 

and men around the world express, release, and reconcile their 
emotions and wounds from abortion experiences in a nonjudge-

mental and supportive environment to begin the process of restora-
tion, renewal, and healing. A retreat weekend will take place in 
Denver, CO, on August 23-25. If you would like to learn more or 

to register, please call or text the Diocese of Cheyenne Project 

Rachel Ministry confidential phoneline at 307-222-8430 or visit 

https://dcwy.org/project-rachel   

                                                          

Livestreamed Mass                                                                                    

Sunday Masses for our diocese are                       
being livestreamed. You can access the 
Mass by 11 am on Sundays on the          
Diocese of Cheyenne website                
https://dcwy.org/  

Save the date! 

                   PARISH PICNIC 
       Saturday, August 10, 2024 
              after the 4 PM Mass 
                    in the grotto 
 

If your last name begins  with A-K,                                          
please bring a dessert.                                               

If your last name begins with L-Z,                                                           
please bring a salad.   

                                                                                                       
Chicken, beverage, and dinnerware will be provided. 

 

https://osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/giving/funds
https://dcwy.org/project-rachel
https://dcwy.org/


 

 

 

 

  

FAITH FORMATION REMINDER 

Registration for 2024-2025 Faith Formation classes           
(K-8th) is now open.  You may access the registration form 
on the OLF website or at osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/
forms/register.  A reminder that all Casper youth are now                 
Confirmed by the Bishop in the 8th Grade and must                      
undergo a two-year preparation process.    

 

SECULAR ORDER OF                                      

DISCALCED CARMELITES  

The Secular Order of Discalced Carmel-

ites (OCDS) are lay men and women in 

the Catholic Church who, under the 

protection of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel 

and inspired by St. Teresa of Avila, St. 

John of the Cross, and St. Therese of 

Lisieux, make a commitment to the 

Order of Discalced Carmelites.  The  

Secular Order Carmelite strives to seek 

God through prayer and service for 

the good of the Church and the needs 

of the world.   For more information on the Secular Carmelites 

in the  Casper area contact:  Missi Frank, OCDS,  email--

mandkfrank@q.com or Tulip Titus, OCDS  Phone  #307-262-

6791. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 13 – 15, 2024 

Our Lady of Fatima                                                             

Catholic Church and 

Best Western Downtown 

Casper, Wyoming  
Speakers  

Bishop Steven Biegler – Diocese of Cheyenne  
ValLimar Jansen  

Angela Copenhaver  
Registration flyers are at the church entrances. 

For questions, contact Linda Miner, 
307-258-1498 

WYOMING COUNCIL OF 

CATHOLIC WOMEN 

70TH CONVENTION & RETREAT 

The Seven Sorrows of Mary Rosary that was taking 
place in our church on Tuesday mornings has been cancelled 
for the rest of the summer. 

                                                                                               

                        Permanent Deacon Information Meeting 

If you are a man who desires to serve the Church and your 

community in a deeper way, please consider attending an 

informational meeting about becoming a permanent dea-

con. During the meeting, you also will learn more about 

the year of inquiry that begins in fall 2024. Five meetings 

are scheduled across the state. Locations, dates, and times 

are: 

Cheyenne Deanery – Cheyenne, the Cathedral of St. 

Mary, Hartman Hall, August 10, 10 AM – NOON;            

Casper Deanery – Casper, St. Patrick Church, August 

10, 10 AM – NOON; Rock Springs Deanery – Rock 

Springs, Holy Spirit Catholic Community, Sts. Cyril and 

Methodius Parish Center, August 10, 10 AM – NOON; 

Thermopolis Deanery – Cody, St. Anthony's, August 10, 

10 AM – NOON; Sheridan Deanery – Gillette:               

St. Matthew's, August 24, 10 AM – NOON. 

For more information email Deacon Joe Sandrini, Direc-
tor of Deacon Personnel and Formation, at                                    
jsandrini@dcwy.org 

 

The Rosary is prayed at St.                     
Anthony’s Church Grotto every 
Wednesday at 9:45 AM. The rosary 
will be prayed weather permitting 
until August 28, 2024. For infor-
mation call Carol at 307-259-4765. 
The grotto is between St. Anthony’s 
Church and the Shepherd Staff office 
at 605 South  Center. 

Patriotic Rosary  

Please join us to pray the Patriotic Rosary 
for our country and Church in this time of 
dire need for holiness, unity under God, and religious freedom. 
The Patriotic Rosary is Tuesdays at Our Lady of  Fatima Church 
by the Sacred Heart of Jesus statue at 9:35 AM.    

https://osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/forms/register
https://osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/forms/register


 
ST. ANTHONY TRI-PARISH                          

CATHOLIC SCHOOL                                              
1145 W. 20th 

Casper, WY  82604                                                                                                            
307-234-2873 

 

Summer hours: 
Mon. thru Thurs.  —  9 AM to 1 PM 

Preschool Enrollment- We are accepting applica-
tions for our preschool classes. Children ages 3 –5 
are eligible for our half day and full day programs. 
Space is limited, so don’t delay in offering your 
child an engaging environment to explore, learn 
and grow. Our preschool students benefit from 
music, art, physical education, library and Spanish 
classes. The Catechesis of the Good Shepherd pro-
gram allows students to explore their faith in this 
Montessori based environment in our Atrium. 

  

10th Annual 

Wyoming Catholic Women’s Conference 

COME TO ME                                                            
rooted & grounded in love 

Speaker: Barbara Heil 
Musical Guest: Taylor Tripodi 

October 4—5, 2024                                                                             
at the Ramkota Hotel in Casper 

Cost:  $60     Scholarships available 

Free to ages 17-22 

For information and to register go to 
www.wyomingcatholicwomen.com 

or scan the QR code 
 


